## eaths ns and

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements,

Announcements BORN

CAMERON - LESLIE -Nancy and Mark are pleased to announce the birth of their baby girl, Ashley Brenda 6lb. 1-3/4 oz. July 27, 1988 at Barrie Memorial Hospital. Proud grandparents are Mr. Alex B. Cameron Cameron and Alexa Leslie.

GLOVER - WELTE - Sam ar I Jasmine are happy to

their daughter Sarah Kate, born July 13, 1988, 8lbs. 2 oz. Happy grandparents are Tony and Lillian Welte of St-Bruno and Doug and Genevieve Glover Ormstown.

announce the arrival

PASTOR - J.R. and Rena (born McKell) are happy to announce the birth of their son, Daniel Joseph, weighing 7lbs. 9oz. at the Jewish General Hospital, on August 3, 1988. A brother for François.



ALICE LEGER TAILLEFER The family of Mr. Rene Taillefer wish to thank all the people who expressed their sympathy to him at the time of the of Mrs. Alice death Leger Taillefer, on June 19, 1988, at the age of 62 either by years, donations, mass of-ferings, flowers, visits, telegrams and at-tendance at funeral. A atspecial thank you to Dr. Lefebvre, the members of the Age d'Or Club and to Dames the Chretiennes for the lunch which was very much appreciated. Also a sincere thanks to the Huntingdon CLSC personnel for the care given at home. Everyone is asked to consider this as personal thank you.

BORN

SEDGWICK - Donald and Carolyn (nee Kroos) welcome with love their first child, Kristen Carolyn, on July 23 at the Barrie Memorial Hospital. Proud grandparents are Fred and Kathy Kroos and Eric and Jeannine Sedgwick. Equally proud greatgrandparents are Nick and Rosina Neidich, Elie and Annie Quenneville and Edith Sedgwick. Many thanks to Dr. Hétu, the entire caseroom staff, staff, family and friends.

Daniel Lynne (née Cockshott), are proud to announce the birth of their daughter Stephanle Anne, 5lbs. 10-1/2 ozs. on June 24th, 1988, at the Hotel Dieu Hospital, Comwall, Ontario. Proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Jack Cockshott, and Mr. and Mrs. Arcade Séguin of Alexandria, Ontario. STACEY - Bryan and Kyla

SEGUIN

are proud to announce the birth of their daughter Karena Lynn, on July 26th, 1988, weighing 6 lbs. 11 oz. New littler sister for Erika and Aaron and grand-daughter for Gordon and Marilyn Stacey and Kyle and May Blair.

DIED

MacFARLANE, Thomas Roy - At Huntingdon County Hospital on August 11th, 1988 age 71 years. Dear brother of Grace of Huntingdon, late Janet May, late James Donald, and late John William, and hypothersinslaw of Trene of brother-in-law of Irene of Toronto, also survived by several nieces, and nephews. A private service was held from Kelly Funeral Home, Huntingdon on Friday August 12th. Interment Elgin Cemetery.

## wish to thank Dr.

CARD OF THANKS

Lefebvre and nurses of the County Huntingdon Hospital for the good care given to Roy McFarlane while a patient there. Also many thanks to relatives and friends for all their kind help which was so much appreciated. Grace McFarlane A sincere thank you to the

staff and doctors of the Huntingdon Hospital for the many kindnesses shown the late Délia late Délia Cartier Lapierre. Mary Lousie McPherson We wish to thank, Titus, Sue, Jason and Danny, also everyone "friends and

relatives", for helping celebrate our 25th anniversary. We had a lovely

Dorothy and Cecil Duheme The nieces and nephews of the late John Dickenson wish to express their thanks to the people who wish to express their thanks to the people who expressed their sympathy at the time of his death with flowers, cards, food and donations to the Barrie Hospital and the Church of the Nazarene. Also a special thanks to the

doctors and nursing staff of the Barrie during his stay in Emergency and hospital. A special thank you to those who helped with lunch and serving

after the service. A tribute to

remain amongst the "special" people we were privileged to know. I first met Jean-Claude some 40 years ago when I started work at the Gleaner. At that time he work at the was editor and managing director of La Gazette de

an entirely sep publication from Gleaneritself. He came to Huntingdon each Thursday to oversee the printing, and in his dealings with the Gleaner derogatory or dogmatic. a manner had dealing with all classes of people as if he belonged and I never heard him belittle or demean anyone. In fact, his quiet comments

and irresponsibility, Our paths crossed from time to time over the years and he always had time to stop and exchange news

In 1967, Mr. and Mrs. W.J.

Graham moved to Hun-tingdon and when Mr.

Graham died in 1970 she

continued to live there until

May 1985 when she went to

Academy Reunion and I received the warmest of greetings! He seemed especially pleased to hear we had moved back to Huntingdon. I am sure many will miss Jean-Claude, He was a concerned, caring person a gentleman in every sense of the word. He left each life he touched just a little bit better for his having

Bernice Douglass She was nephews. predeceased by brothers Stanley, Russell, Nelson and Donald Anderson.

The funeral service was

held on Wed. August 10,

1988 at the Kelly Funeral

Parlors with Rev. Nell Wallace taking the service

assisted by Rev. Joel Den

lived.

Haan. Burial was in the Gore. pallbearers were The Anderson, Clark Carl Henderson, Ralph Anderson, Hank Hirsch, Melvin Garner and Ken

CARD OF THANKS

We wish to express our sincere thanks to all the staff at the Centre d'Ac-cuell, Ormstown, for the cueil, Ormstown, for the excellent care given to the late Eva Graham during the time she spent there.

Mervyn and Christena Graham Melvin, Verna Graham and family We want to express our

who showed such great kindness to us at the time of the death of Mrs. Eva Graham. To all who called at the parlours, the at the parlours, the beautiful floral tribules, for the many cards and the food brought in, also to all who helped us in so many ways. We certainly ap-preciated it all very much. Thank you all Mervyn and Christena Melvin, Verna and family

sincere thanks to everyone

We would like to thank Diane and Stan Farquhar, Dolene and Bob Helm and

the campers and em-ployees at Plant 4 Cleyn & Tinker, and our friends who attended the farewell party for us. And for the gift of money. If you are ever in Finch Ontario, drop in. Thanks again Bob & Sandra Lustic Thank you to all those who

attended the family reunion and celebration, held at our camp at Moonlight Lake, July 23, 1988. Wayne and Nancy

IN MEMORIAM

GARDINER, Douglas Beloved son and brother

who passed away August 17, 1979. It's lonely here without you, We miss you more each

day, For life is not the same to Since you went away,

If tears could build a stairway, And heartaches make a

lane. We would walk a path to heaven. And bring you home again,

We think of you in silence And often speak your And name, Put all we have are memories, And a picture in a frame,

They say that memories

are golden,

And maybe that is true, But we never wanted memories We only wanted you. Sadly missed and always remembered by Mother, Bill and Gardiner family.

O'CONNOR, Helen - In loving memory of a dear aunt and great-aunt, passed away August 16,

1985. God saw you getting tired, When a cure was not to be, So, He closed his arms around you And whispered, "Come to

You didn't deserve what you went through, And so, He gave you rest. God's garden beautiful, be must For He only takes the best.

And when we saw you

sleeping

So peaceful and free from pain, We could not wish you back To suffer that again. Lovingly remember Marie, Gary, Joel remembered Laura.

## and views of events and Jean Claude Lefebvre was office staff and print shop employees was always considerate, cooperative happenings and to ask how a kind and gentle man, and those of us who worked things were going with me. with him have lost a good friend - one who will ever and consistent. He insisted It had been some four years since I had seen him on quality, and he got it until I met him again at the without being demanding,

the

Jean-Claude Lefebvre

started Valleyfield, which was then separate

Mrs. Eva Graham, a long

time resident of the Gore, passed away on Sunday August 7th 1988 - just one day before her 89th bir-

Huntingdon . She was treasurer of the Gore

W.M.S. for 30 years.

thday. She was

restored confidence and gave one increased self-esteem. If he had anger it

was directed at injustice The late Eva Graham

Greenhalgh.

a nursing home in Orm-stown. In March 1988 she daughter of the late Robert Anderson and his wife She Brown. Eleanor entered the Centre William married when she passed away.

Graham on Sept. 19, 1917 and lived on the family farm on the Gore. They had two sons, Mervyn who still resides on the Graham Christena, farm, and Melvin, who was killed in action in World War II. Graham was Eva active church member first on the Gore and later in

the

D'Accueil where she was Eva Graham leaves to mourn her loss her son Mervyn, his wife grandson Melvin, his wife Verna and three great-granddaughters, Lean Ann, Karen and Sheri, also her sister Irma Manson of Malone and sisters-in-law Jessie An-

both of Chateauguay, Que and several nieces WEDDING RECEPTION In honor of PATRICIA BROWN, daughter of Tom and Doreen

derson and Edith Graham,

of Toronto SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 3rd, 1988 9 p.m.

BRUCE GHENT

The family and friends of

**Howick Curling Club** 

HAROLD AND ILEEN TAYLOR invite you to join in the celebration of their 40th WEDDING ANNIVERSARY

SATURDAY, AUGUST 27, 1988

8:30 P.M.

AT THE HUNTINGDON LEGION HALL Members and guests welcome